
August 30, 2017 

Leyden BOH meeting, Police Station, 9am 

Attending:  Kathie Benson, Ellen White  

Commenced at 9am  

1. Read and approved June minutes. 

2. The third BOH member who wasn’t attending meetings submitted a letter of resignation, 

effective immediately, on June 14, 2017. 

3. Leyden Church food booth at the fair:  there was a question about obtaining a food permit for 

the Franklin County Fair.  Kathie left a phone message with Gilda Galvis, Leyden Church 

member, about possibly needing a Greenfield issued food permit for the Franklin County Fair.  

The church already applied & received a food permit in Leyden for 2017. 

4. Kathie attended a seminar on June 21st titled, “Village to Village”, that focused on connecting 

seniors in “virtual villages”.  She will follow up with Amy St. Clair, COA member. 

5. In process:  BOH will pay $55 annual dues to Massachusetts Association of Health Board. 

6. Went through mail and filed papers. 

7. Found paperwork & called individual at 53 School House Road about septic system that passed 

conditionally in 2004 & 2006, but is now in failed status.  Owner knows it needs to be replaced. 

8. BOH will discuss local regulations that should be in place for Leyden “Air B & B” establishments 

at our next meeting.  There are now 3 or 4 of them in town. 

9. Next meetings are Wed, 10/4, & Wed, 12/13, at 9am in the police station. 

10. Adjourned at 9:45am   

Submitted by Ellen White, 8/30/17             

 

 


